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On Tuesday March 22nd, 2022 Bob van de Velde has written these email letter to the Council of
Representatives and to the members of the new Board and the former Board of the CH&LS with regard to
the new Board composition:

 

Dear Members of the Council of Representatives,
dear new Members of the Board,
dear former Members of the Board,

at 00:00 h this morning the term of four weeks has been passed by without a reaction from the
Council of Representatives on the proposal of the former Board (email of 21st of February) to
appoint the four candidates, mentioned in my email below, as members of the Board:

Frank Hoffmeister as chairman/president,
Claes Løfgren as secretary,
Henri Serruys as treasurer and
Jean-Olivier Leconte as member and website editor.

From now on, together with John Donaldson, vice-chairman/president, they will form the new
Board of the Chess History & Literature Society (formally still Ken Whyld Association) .

I am happy to be the first one who can gratulate them with their appointment and to wish them all
the success in their efforts to overcome the negative effects on the CH&LS of the lockdown period
during the corona pandemic. At the same time I thank the members of the old board for their
cooperation during my two-plus terms as chairman and their willingness to improvise during the
corona period, and especially I am grateful for Karl Klittich’s support and for his inventiveness to
find solutions for almost all problems that arose during the last two years.
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